
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

July 21st, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Miller, Heide, Moyle, and Hoffman. Trustee Reese was granted an absence. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the June regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in two additions and a motion from Trustee Heide, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Kevin Codere was on hand to update the Council on a couple of things. First, he said he had drafted a resolution to the DNR requesting action this year on Trail #3. Since the entire trail was not going to be addressed he thought they should at least offer one way into the Village and do some repairs. After a brief discussion the following was offered:

Resolution

Whereas, the Michigan Department of Natural Resources has advised the Village that the reconstruction of trail 3 from Hancock through Lake Linden will not occur in 2022 as previously planned, and

Whereas, trail 3 provides critical access into the Village for ATV and snowmobile traffic, bringing in much-needed visitors each season, and

Whereas, businesses in the Village have gone more than four years without trail access into town, creating a significant hardship and loss of revenue for those businesses,

Therefore, be it resolved, that the Lake Linden Village Council formally requests - at a minimum - the completion of repairs to the northern-most ravine impacted by the Father’s Day flood event of June, 2018, which will provide for proper access to the Lake Linden/Torch Lake business district, which has long suffered the negative economic effects from this flood event.
This resolution was forwarded by Trustee Hoffman and supported by President Schuldt.

Vote:
Ayes:

Hoffman, Schuldt, Heide, Moyle, Miller.  


Nays:               None


Abstain:
Codere


Absent:            Reese

This resolution is declared adopted on this date, July 21st, 2022.

______________________________ 

Robert A. Poirier, Clerk

Village of Lake Linden


Mr. Codere then told the Council about Brad Barnett  at the Keweenaw Tourism Council. He said he was an excellent resource for the Village on matters of community tourism. He also mentioned Team Peninsula, which was a group that met every two months and dealt with housing issues – particularly mid-market housing - for local communities. He said since the Village had buildable lots to market it would be a good idea to get involved.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over a couple of footnotes. He said that although the fire department had in large part completed their transactions for the June Watercross event and the Independence Day festivities, since their financials were technically under the Council oversight, he had included those numbers as well. Poirier said in the next audit there would likely be an increased emphasis on how the fire department finances were treated. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  47,785.09
 Water Fund

    
  $  11,356.95
Major Streets Fund

$    3,302.04
Local Streets Fund

$    2,252.72
 Municipal Streets    
  $    0
Sanitation Fund

$    5,196.22
 Fire Department                  $  56,511.35
TOTAL

          $ 126,404.37
Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Miller, Hoffman, Codere, Moyle and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Poirier said the new cash flow chart reflected estimates for revenue and expenses throughout the year.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said that affidavits of identity and petitions are available for trustee and Village President.  He said the deadline was at 4:00pm on Tuesday, July 26th for them to be in the hands of the County Clerk.

Poirier introduced a draft letter for review soliciting auditing services.  A letter from Paul Sturos, the auditor for the last three years, stated he was cancelling the services for the Village citing a lack of personnel. Poirier said he had found 5 possible CPAs and wanted to get them out asap. The Council agreed the draft was fine and directed him to send them out.

Poirier re-introduced revised tree bids from Keweenaw Tree Service and Carlson Contracting. They had altered their bids to get an apples-to=apples quote. The new amounts for all the trees to be taken down, with stumps ground and hauled away were as follows:

Keweenaw Tree Service

$  6,600

Carlson Contracting


$19,600

A motion was then made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Hoffman to award the work to Keweenaw Tree Service. Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Hoffman, Miller, Moyle, Codere, and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried.

Poirier said that after more than four years and two years after the work had been completed on the 2nd Street project, FEMA had reached an agreement with Traverse Engineering on terms for the final number. He said their number and the submitted number were $2.85 apart.  He said that John Paul Pietala from Traverse would be bringing him the final paperwork for reimbursement soon on the $767,000 project.  
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. Trustee Heide asked that the mileage for the police car be included in the report in the future. A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Hoffman to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Poirier went through the fire report. Trustee Miller reported an incident that was told to her and Poirier said he would talk to chief Kotila about it.  The report said there was a possibility that the water cross would be moving back to August. The June event was still a money-maker but was about $12,000 short of last year’s August event.
A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by President Schuldt to accept the fire report. All were in favor. Motion was carried. Poirier also had a P & L report for the two events which showed actual costs for the 4th of July and Water cross.

Public Works Report:

There was no public works report but Poirier said he had pictures of the work at the dock which had been completed south of the boat launch.
Downtown Development Authority:

No report.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said that he, Dick Supina and Jeff Ratcliffe had a virtual meeting with a representative from the MEDA about the failed CDBG grant application. He said we were told that the application may have seemed stronger but a new panel this year just didn’t score the subjective sections as high as last year. 
Poirier also said that the PA 166 money, which had been pledged as a match for that application, would probably now have to be used as a standalone funding source and he would meet with Dick Supina to come up with some alternative ideas to pass along.

 Poirier said that on July 1st, DPW union employees received a negotiated raise of .50 per hour. Poirier asked that the three non-union employees; clerk, treasurer and police chief. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve a .50 pay raise for the clerk, treasurer and police chief. Poll vote: Yes: Hoffman, Moyle, Miller, Codere, Heide and Schuldt. No: None.  Motion was carried. 
Infrastructure:    

Poirier said that Supina and UP Builders had arrived at the final pay estimate for the Village Hall roof project. He said the final number was $144,150.14, which was lower than the original bid of $153,800.

Poirier also said that there was evidence that there was damage inside the tower and that a closer inspection would be necessary. Trustee Heide requested that an engineering study be done to determine possible issues.

Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

Poirier said that after a slow start and a flurry of cancellations early in the season, the campground occupancy was coming back with a strong final two months and would hopefully get to a point where the revenue was at “average” for the season.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Heide said the capital project plans for the sewage authority expansion project were available for viewing at the Schoolcraft Township office.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  Poirier said the regular August meeting was being moved to the 25th.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:47 pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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